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URGENT HELP NEEDED 
 

 
 

In the last week of this term we are having a major renovation of one of 
the double portables.  This portable is currently used by grade 2/3H and 
our Spanish classes.  This is very exciting.  The renovations include 
replacing the ceiling, some plaster repairs and a total repaint. 
 
In order for this to happen the 2/3 class will be temporarily moved to the 

library and Spanish classes in the last week will happen in grade rooms. 
 
On Thursday June 16

th
 and Friday June 17

th
 we need to move everything  

out of the rooms. The furniture and resources will be stored in the Foundation shared space and 
the shed.   
This is where you come into it!!! 
 

If you could spare some time on either of these days to help with the move it would be 
greatly appreciated.   

 
Please come to the office and we can assign you a job.  
You know the saying ‘many hands make light work!’ 
 
Thank you in anticipation of your support. 

 
Have you seen the exciting new beach themed garden located near the 
basketball court .  The beach houses have been painted and the sand has been 
delivered. The students are eagerly awaiting the completion of the garden so that 
they can explore and play. Thank you to our hard working volunteers who have 
are working on this project. 
 

 
 
The temperature has rapidly dropped over the last couple of weeks and winter 
has certainly hit Kilmore.  There are a lot of children who are still coming to 
school without a jumper.  It is important that the students still get outside during 
recess and lunchtime but we want to make sure they are dressed for the 
conditions so please ensure your child brings warm clothing with them. 

 
 
 Jennene Cooney 
 Assistant Principal 

http://www.kidsmatter.edu.au/primary


 

Happy Birthday 
 
Happy Birthday to the following students 
who are celebrating their birthday in the 
coming week.  We hope you have a lovely 
day. 

 

 

June 
 
15th   Hannah  FS 
  Bonny  1T 
16th  Caiden 2C 
  Jordan 2C 
  Jake  5D 
18th  Lucas 4J 
19th  Joshua 23H 
  Brooke 23H 
  Michala 4J 
20th  Hayley 6W 
21st  Hannah FE 
  Jordyn 1V 
  Taylea 1V 
  Stevee 45B 
 

Manners matter 

This weeks focus 

 

I blame fairly 
 

Kind, Proud and Safe at all times 

 Calendar 

  
June 

 
Thursday, 16th June 
Deposit due 5/6camp 

 
Years 5 & 6 Wallan Taster Day 

 
Friday, 17th June 

Three way Conferences Bookings close 
 

Wednesday, 22nd June 
Three Way Conferences  12.30pm—6.30pm 

(pupil free day) 
 

Friday, 24th June 
Last day term 2  

school concludes at 2.30pm 
 

AUGUST 
 

Thursday, 4th August 
Young Leaders Program  

10.00am-2.00pm  
Broadford PS 

 
3/4 Camp final payment due today 

 
Monday, 15th August - 

Wednesday, 17th August 
Grade 3/4 Camp 

 
Thursday, 18th August  

5/6 final payment  due today 
 

Wednesday, 31st August- 
Friday, 2nd September 
Grade 5/6 Camp Ballarat 

 

 

SICK BAY LINEN  

ROSTER TERM  2 
 
17th June  Jo Clark 
24th June Jen Huffer 
 

                     THANK YOU  

 

2016 School  

Term Dates 

 
Term 1:  27 January to 24 March 

 

Term 2:  11 April to 24 June 

 

Term 3:  11 July to 16 September 

 

Term 4:  3 October to 20 December  
Second Hand Uniform Shop  
Open on Tuesday 21st June,  

from 2.45—3.30 pm 
In Room 22. 

 

http://www.buxwear.com.au/images/polos/Plain Polo.jpg


  

 

 

I saw  Subzero and I had a pat.  
Jeremy FJ 

 
We saw Subzero and he had a 
question, do you have a girlfriend? 
Jasper FJ 

I saw Subzero.  
He was cute. I like Subzero 
Maddy FJ 

Subzero raced in the Melbourne Cup Race. 
Ryan FJ 

I met Subzero he was fluffy.  
Mia FJ 

 

Foundation J students reflect on our Subzero visit last week 



 

  

Hi there! 
 
Guess what… I stayed at school for the whole day on Thursday! Up until then, I’d been going 
home at lunch time to help me get used to school. I’m only a young chap, one to be precise, and 
school wears me out.  I’ll be staying for some more whole days and eventually I will be old enough 
and wide awake enough to stay all day, every day.  
 
It’s been a busy week for me.  I’ve learnt more about fractions, listened to some excellent readers, 
kept an eye on the food situation in the yard, been to planning meetings, tried to eat a crayon, 
learnt some new words and attended my first Wellbeing Team meeting.  
 
I was also lucky enough to meet the first person in the whole school to earn 100 bee tickets this 
year. A massive effort! I’m hoping to earn my very first one this week. I’ve been practising being 
Kind, Proud and Safe so it’s just a matter of time before I get one.  I’ll be sure to keep you 
updated.   
 
The Grade 5/6s went to Interschool Sport on Friday. I’ve heard that they were all terrific 
ambassadors for KPS with lots of good sportsmanship on show. I didn’t get an invite, probably 
because I’m new and they haven’t heard of my amazing sporting prowess. I can catch a ball like 
no other dog in the school!  
 
I’ve heard lots of teachers talking about reports. I’ve been reading some of them. They must have 
taken hours and hours to write because they are so detailed with paragraphs about what every 
student has achieved as well as some tips for what to learn next. I’m going to ask some of the 
Foundation students to teach me about school days and weekend days because they know the 
difference and I don’t. I was wide awake on Saturday morning. Miss Crowther had forgotten to set 
her alarm so it was really very lucky that I woke up at ‘breakfast o’clock’ so I could wake her up. 
Apparently we don’t need to get up so early on days called ‘weekends’. Who knew?! 
 
I can’t wait to see you all at the Three Way Conferences on Wednesday 22

nd
 June.  You can book 

your appointment through Sentral or call my friends Kylie and Kim in the office. If you ‘sit’ and 
‘down’ they might give you a biscuit! 
 

Hope your week has been as pawsome as mine! See what I did there?!  Asha 

Q & A with Asha 
 

Asha has received more questions this week. His answers are below. If you have a question for 
Asha, please put it in his blue box at the office.  
 
Q: What do you eat? A: I have dog biscuits and sardines for breakfast, dog biscuits and raw 
mince for dinner and once a week I have a raw egg. Sometimes I get special treats.  
 
Q: Why did you fail guide dog school? 
A: Fail is such a harsh word. I prefer to think of it as being released from my duties. I might not be 

able to see out of my left eye so well in my old age so I couldn’t very well help blind people. I can 

have an operation and it will be okay for school and family life. Something about cataracts – but  

 

I’m a dog, so it doesn’t make any sense to me… 



 

Now you see 

it… 

Now you 

don’t! It’s 

magic!  

 
I’m so happy I get to spend my days 

with amazing students at KPS. 
Foundation S wrote me a book of 
letters and I even had my portrait 
sketched by a Grade 5 student.   

I’m a lucky Lab!  

 

I was playing in the ICT lab before school on Friday and a 

very kind person in Grade 6 dropped off a ball for me. I’m 

a spoilt little Labrador! I had a great time speeding around 

the room rolling, chasing and pouncing on it. #dis 

Down here! 

I’m on the Wellbeing Team so I went to their 

monthly meeting. I was very WELL behaved 

and slept on my bed. You would hardly 

know I was even there! When I woke up the 

meeting was over and nearly everyone had 

gone. 

Do you know that there are boxes of delicious treats delivered each day 

at 1:15pm? I know, fantastic, huh?! I’ve been listening carefully and have 

worked out that they are things called ‘lunch orders’. Now I just have to 

work out how to get one of my very own. A boy can dream… 

 

 



 



 



 

Next Week Will Be The Last 

Week for our Loose Change 

Collection 

Remember the class that raises the 

most money will receive a prize 

 


